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COMMANDERC COMMENTC

| Comrades and Sisters,
We had a great September with lots of activities. Our post joined with #4248 and Tualatin as a combined
| fundraiser Luau that was a lot of fun. We also participated in making care packages to send to troops in
Afghanistan. Melissa Samels and your truly attended a homecoming for Tony Vacha’s unit and we gained
seven new members. Tim Wilson arranged a very successful golf tournament and Melissa Samels led a new
annual fundraiser called “Veterans Climbing for Veteran.” The climbers braved severe weather to ascend
Mount St. Helens.
Thank you to Dan Copher, Tim Wilson and Todd Kruckenberg we kicked off our Wednesday night meals.
-Come by on Wednesday nights and join a poker game or just spend some time with your comrades and sisters.
| Assisting veterans and their families is our number one job. A robust canteen, however, helps
accomplish this objective by serving as a base of operations where we can gather to plan and support our
common goals. Our canteen needs your active support in order to serve its purpose.
' A significant way to directly assist veterans is to encourage their membership in the VFW. Increasing
membership provides the funds and a strong voice with the government to protect and improve veteran benefits.
‘ As we move more strongly into our membership drive for 2010-2011 I ask each of us to reach out to potential
| members. If you see or meet potential members engage in a brief conversation. If they have served in a combat
| area get their name and phone number and give it to a post officer for follow-up. Also, remind annual members
| to pay their dues now instead of waiting, '
| Veteran’s Day and our fall Buddy Poppy distribution are just over a month away. In 2008-2009 this was
a major fundraiser. We really need your support. Please sign up for three hours to help our veterans. Details will
follow.
In October we have several events. October 1%, 2* and 3™ is a home building project for a severely
wounded Sandy veteran called the Build Brigade. Helpers are welcome. The opening ceremony will be
| conducted at 8:30 AM on Friday at the build sight. Parking is limited so those who wish to carpool can meet at
out post at 7:30 AM and travel together.
On October 16™ is the District meeting and School of Instruction. Potluck will follow at the post.
October 30™ is our Halloween costume party. Come down and learn more about other activities we have
planned.

- it Stand! Jim Mitcell, Commander
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LADIES AUXILIARY ;
PRESIDENT
Loretta Wilson

Dear Ladies,

October 16™ is our District meeting and
School of Instruction. Ladies will be at
the Sandy Senior Center at 10:00 AM
for SOI with a potluck to follow. If you
could bring a dish to go with a brisket it
would be appreciated.

Make a Difference Day is on
October 23™. Let’s make a difference to
some veterans in our community!

Thank you Ken and Bonnie
Hershberger, Todd and Anni
Kruckenberg, Helene Hawkins, Jeanie
Hawkins, Laura Baron, Susan Knotts,
Voriece Blair and Tim Wilson for your
help with the rummage sale. I would also
like to say a big thank you to all those
who donated merchandise.

Please remember to pay your
dues by October 31*. If you are
experiencing financial difficulty, please
contact me for assistance.

If any of you have a couple hours
to help fundraisers and breakfast, it
would be greatly appreciated.

Thank you,
Loretta Wilson

MEN’S AUXILIARY
PRESIDENT
Gregg Radford

Saturday October 9™ is our next
Men’s Auxiliary Meeting. Attendance
has been almost non-existent. We have
some important issues to discuss and
vote on. One issue is the possibility of
changing the date and time of our
meeting to accommodate more people’s
schedules and therefore hopefully
increasing attendance.

Our auxiliary has to the potential
to be a great asset to our post and it
would be a shame to see our charter be
discontinued. We need more
participation!!

Your input and suggestions
regarding ways to improve the auxiliary
will be appreciated and considered.

Hope to see you then!

Gregg Radford

CHAPLAIN
Melissa Samels

Gene Hoerling and Jim Lamb,
both long time members of our post. Our
deepest sympathy goes out to their
friends and families.

Please keep Tom Rutledge and
Robert Finn close to your hearts as they
both are battling health problems.

For the comrades who made
pledges for my climb on Mount St.
Helens, I would like to let you know the
climb was challenging and fun! The
weather was not to good and was raining
when we started. It hailed and got windy
as we ascended the mountain and then
became so foggy we could no longer see
the trail markers. We were forced to turn
around just a half mile from the summit.

Thank you to those of you who
made pledges and supported this event.
Those of you who have made a pledge
but have not yet turned in your money
can do so at the canteen. The deadline is
October 10™.

Thank You!
Melissa Samels

INTERIOR AND EXTERIOR
RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL
| PRESSURE WASHING
DECK STAINING

CCB#186485

503-997-1821




“We Come To You”

Richard O'Neil

Owner/Operator
(503) 756-5325

AUXILIARY CHAPLAIN
Judy Gascon
(503) 668-3748

Sisters,

Our hearts go out to Becky Ping
as she recently lost her father-in-law.
Becky is the daughter of Ladies
Auxiliary President, Loretta Wilson.

Ruthie Jackson unexpectedly lost
her niece and let us keep her in our
hearts and prayers as well.

I am available for home visits so
please feel free to give me a call.

God Bless all the fine women of our
post!

VORIECE’S VOICE:
Voriece Blair, Cancer Chairperson

First off, I would like to thank
everyone that helped out with our car
wash. Tony Vacha and his daughters
Elisabeth, Emma and Abigail, his fine
soldiers Tim Hohman, Heather Johnson,
Samantha Brodehl, Skyler Corpuz,
David Hearn and Wesley Stawn, Todd
and Anni Kruckenberg and all of you
who came by and support our fundraiser.
We raised $627.00 for our breast cancer
program!

Our breakfast for the Susan G.
Komen Race for the Cure for breast
cancer raised $445.75. THANK YOU

TO EVERYONE THAT CAME TO
THE BREAKFAST AND BOUGHT
RAFFLE TICKETS and a big thank you
to my team, VA VA VORIECE for
coming out and doing all the work.
Thank you Cody for the wonderful
music. We had a great time! Thank you
to Sandy Liquor Store, Mt. Moka and
Tollgate Inn for their generous
contribution in prizes for our cancer
raffle! EVERYONE REMEMBER TO
GET YOUR CHECK UPS! Breast
cancer does not just affect women. Men
can also get be afflicted with this
disease.

RAMBLINGS FROM the WAGON
ROOM
Anni Kruckenberg

October is here.... my favorite
month of the year! It’s a time when we
have the chance to have fun and relax
after the busy days of summer.
Halloween gives us the opportunity to be
like kids again and just have a wacky
good time. I think this is why I enjoy it
so much! On this note, our Halloween
party will be Saturday October 30" at
7:00 PM. There will prizes for costumes,
but only for those that make an effort to
dress up. This 1s an opportunity to be
creative and be a kid so have fun with it!
Who knows... maybe you won’t even
recognize me!

Monday Night Football at the
post begins at 5:30 PM every Monday.
We have prizes, football pool, snacks
and drink specials. A few people have
already made out on the pool!

Wednesday is Taco night from
5:00 — 7:00 PM. Proceeds support the
canteen. Speaking of our beloved
canteen.....we really need more support!

£



I know ma lot of you have been busy
over the summer months and some of us
are experiencing the effects of our
economic decline. Our canteen is also
suffering from this is well.

We are very fortunate to have
our canteen because many other posts do
not have that luxury, As we work
together to fulfill our obligations as post
members, I would like everyone to think

about what it means to be able to have a
place to socialize with each other and
participate in activities which may
include a thirst quencher now and then. I
hope October brings us together with
optimism, enthusiasm and one heck of a
good Halloween party!

DISTRICT 15 METING
and SCHHOOL of INSTRUCTION

There will be a District School of Instruction (SOI) at 10:00 AM on Saturday
October 16™, Post will be held upstairs in the hall and ladies will be at the Sandy
Senior Center. Potluck will follow at Noon. The District meeting will begin at
1:00PM All Post and District officers and chairmen are encouraged to attend. This
is a great opportunity te learn about the VFW.

N JOHNSTON'S TAX SERVICE

Keep us charged!

28424 SE HWY 212

POBOX 33 LET

BORING, OREGON 97009 A AJOHNSTON
ENROLLED AGENT, LICENCED

Phone: 503-663-3308 TAX CONSULTANT

Fax:  503-663-2938
E-mail: DERA@TELEPORT.COM

Alpine Fi
Fire Extinguisher Service | | =,
Loren Albers owner |

PHONE 503-668-0588 iné‘:pe(?tion
ervice
P.O. Box 307 2 Sales
Sandy, OR 97055 ST

ne eller

Filipino Martial Concepts Class

Tuesday and Thursday 6:00-7:30 PM

VFW Hall, upstairs

If you enjoy a good sense of humor with an ability to personalize the exercises deep principles to an American

mind-set, then you will not want to miss this opportunity to broaden your understanding of universal self-defense
| theory and practices.

50% discount to VFW members and their families.

For more info call:

(503) 704-6128 or e-mail: info@slumberingtiger.com
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Quote of the Month .
“A man’s country is not a certain area
of land, of mountains, rivers and woods,
but it is a principle; and patriotism is
loyalty to that principle”

-George William Curtis
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Sandy VFW Post 4273
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Change Service Requested

"Success is our Mission”

STTHL SALES & SERVICE
“ Service at its best”

1 HIUEH BREW L JIM BUREAU

Owner

503-668-4727 SHOP

andy River Brewery & Public House, LLC 503-668-9181 FAX
m Danielson — Brew Master
3773 Proctor Blvd, Unit B Sandy, OR 97055 Sandy, Oregon 97055

03) 668-0520

Presorted Std.
Non Profit Org
LU.5. Postage
Paid

Sandv. OR
Permit #45

GOMES
CONSTRUCTION

New Construction ® Remodeling
Jerry & Kaye Gomes

NRBORNE
»
Licence #60873

PO Box 1570 (503) 668-6127
Sandy, Oregon 97055-1570 Fax (503) 668-9003



